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Wroxall Parish Council wish 
you all a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year 



 

Dear Residents, 
Local Parish news includes the 
Remembrance commemorations held 
over the recent weekend. Wroxall 
Parish Council like many other 
organisations come together at the 
Village cenotaph and pay respects to 
the war generations. It was my 
honour to lay the wreath that 
symbolises that respect and I am 
politely humbled by the opportunity.   
In other news we are progressing the 
garage Gallop in May, adverts for 
which will be in forthcoming issues of 
this magazine. If you wish to become 
involved, please email one of the 
councillors as listed in the back of the 

Way. I would like to formally welcome a new Councillor, Michaela Prior. She is 
reasonably new to the village, but is already a volunteer at the Foodbank and 
is involved in Scouting. She has attended several Parish Council meetings and 
we all look forward to working with  her in the near future.  
I would also like to add Á ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ Ȭ4ÈÁÎËÙÏÕȭ ÔÏ Á ÙÏÕÎÇ ÍÁÎȟ &ÉÎȟ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ 
ÂÅÇÕÎ Á ȭ'ÒÅÅÎ 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ 3ÃÈÅÍÅȭ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÖÉÌÌÁÇÅȢ (Å ÁÎÄ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÌÏÃÁÌ 
volunteers will tackle small environmental projects around the village, 
clearing away roadside weeds, debris, leaves, etc so our streets and paths will 
once again be clear, safe and a pleasure to use. His group will soon be 
wearing High-viz jackets so please be courteous and appreciative -   they are 
doing this for free! We are fast approaching Christmas with  all the joy and 
festive celebrations. On behalf of all at Wroxall Parish Council I would like to 
offer  our best wishes for the season. The next issue of The Way will be 
towards the end of January. 
Incidentally, there is no Wednesday Quiz at Stenbury hall in December - it 
happens to fall on Christmas Day!  
Finally, I would very much like to thank Sue Chilton who composes, arranges 
and edits this magazine so it's in a sensible and readable order. Thank you Sue 
for all you do for the Magazine and for Wroxall. 
3ÅÁÓÏÎȭÓ greetings and kind regards 
Steve Clarke (Chairman) 

 



SCRABBLE 

2pm. St Johns Church Hall. 

£2.00 per session including 

tea and biscuits. New players 

always welcome. Scrabble 

dates for 2024.  

Dec 2nd 

Ann White Tel. 853977  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU  

Isle of Wight -  Call us on 01983 823898   

Did you know?  

We are a charity that has helped the IW since 1964  

We provide specialist services like Tax and Macmillan Cancer 
Support  

Much of our work is carried out by volunteers  

We are a Hate Crime Reporting Centre Our 
service is absolutely free to use  

 

KITS WINDOW CLEANING 

Pure Reach High Water Washing 

System 

Conservatories, Facias, Soffits, PVC 

Interior and Exterior Windows 

Fully Insured, Free Quotes 

C.R.B checked 

Tel: 854684 Mob: 07901584896 

 





 

 

News from the Isle of Wight Donkey Sanctuary 
 

As you know, the sanctuary is now open Saturday to Wednesday and closed on 
Thursdays and Fridays. Our winter café menu has started featuring a soup of the 
day and delicious toasties; perfect for warming up after a stroll around the 
sanctuary.  
  
This December weôre planning a relaxing festive weekend for the whole family, and 
weôd love it if you could join us! On Saturday 14 and Sunday 15 December our barn 
will be lit with beautiful handmade lanterns and there will be musical entertainment 
and storytelling on both afternoons.  
 
Do pop in to enjoy the sanctuary walks, say hello to our donkeys, and browse our 
shopôs selection of unique gifts. Our café will serve festive treats all weekend, and 
our adoption hub will be open for anyone wishing to adopt a donkey for Christmas. 
Weôre ending the musical entertainment on the Saturday with festive songs ï itôs 
going to be a magical weekend. We really hope to see you. 
  
On Christmas Day, our café will be open from 10am to 12pm for anyone whoôd like 
to stop by for a cup of tea, mince pie and a chat.  While the sanctuary itself will be 
closed, weôre looking forward to sharing some festive cheer and companionship on 
Christmas morning. All welcome, no need to book.  
  
On an entirely different subject we are looking for a Finance Trustee to join our 
board. If youôre a financial expert who would like to make a lasting difference to both 
animal welfare and our community, please email recruit@iowdonkeysanctuary.org.  
  
As we move into Christmas and 2025, weôd like to thank you, our local community 
for all your support this year. We look forward to seeing you in 2025.  
With all good wishes from everyone at the Isle of Wight Donkey Sanctuary.  
 www.iowdonkeysanctuary.org 
 

mailto:recruit@iowdonkeysanctuary.org
http://www.iowdonkeysanctuary.org/


 



St John the Evangelist 
Priest in Charge Revd Kath Abbott, Tel.01983 867034 

Warden Mrs Pat Green, Tel. 07513182484 
Hall bookings Mrs Susan York, Tel 07519962746 

£12.50 per hour if any catering required, please ask for details 
 

Services at St John's 
1st Dec. 10am Brunch which will include Christingle 

15th Dec 10 am Carol Service 
22nd Dec 3 pm Carols round the Christmas tree  

25th Dec 10am CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICE 
29th Dec 10am Communion Service celebrating St John's Patronal  

5th January 10am Brunch  
19th January 10 am Communion 

 
BEETLE DRIVE 

ON SUNDAY 12th JANUARY AT 2.30 Fun for all do come and join us  
 

WROXALL WOOLLIES  
Every Thursday 10am till noon, we are open to everyone whether they do craft or not 

or just would like company and a chat  
We are a very friendly group we charge £2 per person for tea/coffee and biscuits free 

refills , Well behaved dogs on leads also welcome 
See our Facebook page or call Sue on 07519062746. Or Jenny on 07736254332 

WE ARE NOW OPEN ON THE FIRST MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH AT 6.30 till 8 pm 
Again all welcome  

 
WOOLLIES WILL BE HOLDING A CHRISTMAS SALE 

10.30 -1pm, SATURDAY 30th NOVEMBER 
There will knitted items for sale, cards and other items 

Cake Stall.  Tea and Coffee will be available 
A percentage will be sent to Mountbatten 

 
Quiz  

11th December at 7.30 pm  
This will be on a break until February  

 
Scrabble  

Monday 7th January at 2 pm  



Owen Smith - My Memories 
Hi, )ȭÍ /×ÅÎ ÁÎÄ ) ÁÍ ΫΡ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÌÄȢ  ) ×ÁÓ ÂÏÒÎ ÉÎ 
Oxford and moved to Shanklin in 1947.  In Oxford 
I lived near Ronnie Barker and his garden backed 
onto ours and his children used it as a short cut 
to school.  I attended Gatten and Lake School. 
When the school leaving age was increased to 15, 
I attended Fairy Court School as the Sandown 
Secondary Modern School was still being built. 
My first job was working for W H Smith at 
Shanklin Railway Station on £1.10 shillings a week 
(£1.50Ð ÉÎ ÔÏÄÁÙȭÓ ÍÏÎÅÙɊ.  I paid £1 a week keep! 
This was for 6 months. Then I worked for 
Romanȭs Dairy, which was opposite Big Mead in 
Shanklin.  I cleaned the milk bottles and churns. I 
earned £2.15s a week (£2.75p), but had to work 7 
days a week.  I left there in January 1952 to join 
the merchant navy. I joined the training ship 
Vindicatric, for an 8-week course near Bristol. I 
was in the merchant navy for 1 year before 
joining the Army for 3 years from December 1952.  

I spent 2 years and 59 days in Malaya and then came back to be demobbed on December 11th 
1955.  I then took a driving course and joined Southern Vectis in May 1956.  The new bus station 
in Shanklin opened on 9th June 1956 and I drove the first bus out of it! This work in those days 
was on availability and I had other jobs to fill in including jobs in the building trade. I married a 
local girl, Peggy White on 9th February 1957.  We had 4 children, some of whom still live in the 
village, Royston, Patrick, Cheryl and Melanie. I met Peggy in Woolworths. Peggy used to have a 
part time job in Shanklin Theatre and I used to drive up in my 1934 Austin 10 to pick her up and 
drive her to Shanklin station to take her home.  I would go on the train with her and take her 
home to Mountfield Road.  I used to buy a return ticket and the train tooted when it came out 
of the Wroxall Tunnel.  I then used to have to run down the bumpy Mountfield Road, along 
West Street to catch the train back to Shanklin. The station master at that time was Colonel 
Unstead who used to hold the train for me to get back to my car in Shanklin. I worked for Harry 
Wallis the local baker and drove the delivery van with Jack Morris. I later went back to Southern 
Vectis.  We lived in 4 Yarborough Terrace, and the village was a lot smaller in those days.  The 
only tÈÉÎÇ ×Å ÄÉÄÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ×ÁÓ Á ÐÈÁÒÍÁÃÙȟ ÁÌÔÈÏÕÇÈ ÉÎ ÌÁÔÅÒ ÙÅÁÒÓ, ÁÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÈÅ ΣΫΪΡȭÓ, the old 
NatWest Bank in Station Road was a small pharmacy and video rental shop for a time, before it 
became a fish and chip shop first with John and Lyn Lines and then Sheila.  Oh, how we miss the 
fish and chips! We moved from Yarborough Terrace to 48 Mountfield Road and in 1965 I bought 
a plot of land from Mr May in Grove Road for £250, plus an extra £10 for a galvanised shed in the 
garden. I built the house part time with the footings going in on 12th August, and it was 
completed, except for the gloss paint on the windows, and we all moved in on 18th December 
1965.  Colin and Bert Abbott did a lot of the work, with myself as the labourer, mainly in the 
evenings and weekends.  In those days Peggy could call me from Mountfield Road (no phones 
then), when dinner was ready.  You could see the back door of the new house in Grove Road 
from Mountfield Road.  
Peggy was caretaker at the old Wroxall School for 18 years which many of you will remember. 
Sadly, Peggy passed away in 2015. 



  

 
  

 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team will be 
holding the following beat surgeries at: 

 
ñWROXALL LIBRARYò 

 
UPCOMING DATES:  

 
Thursday 27/07/24 
Thursday 22/08/24 
Thursday 19/09/24 
Thursday 17/10/24 
Thursday 14/11/24 
Thursday 12/12/24 

 
BETWEEN 10am to 11am 

 
If you canôt attend and need to speak to someone,  

You can ring PC CLAPP 07974049899 or 
 PCSO KEEFE 07901102302. 

 

RURAL BEAT 
SURGERIES 



 

Do you want to go on Holiday but worried about leaving your pets?   

Do you have a dog who is home alone all day?   

5ƻŜǎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŜǘ ǎǳŦŦŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴȄƛŜǘȅ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪΚ   

If you answer yes to any of these questions the Ark of Animalia is here to 

help you solve these problems?   

We offer pet sitting for your pets in our own home, with a secure garden 

in a loving caring environment or we can offer pet sitting in your home so 

they never have to leave their familiar surroundings?   

We have experience of looking after many animals from cats, dogs, reptiles, 

bearded dragons, chameleons, snakes, chickens, small pets like hamsters or 

gerbils and tropical and marine fish, outside pets, rabbits, guinea pigs, 

birds, tortoises etc.  Any pets considered.   

We also offer dog walking too?   

We update our knowledge regularly with different animal courses, fully 

insured and CRB checked.    Prices start from £10 per hour.   

Special discounts for regular and holiday sittings.  Call us for a free 

quotation and availability.  Just call Cheryl on 0771 933 2376   

  

  





 

"Christmas  greetings  and a warm  welcome  to any of  the services,  to  

the Community,  from  the folk  at Wroxall  Methodist  Church".  

 



 

 



Household Support Fund 
The IW Council are managing two voucher schemes 
which are running up to the end of March 2025. 
Details of both schemes are below. 

Food vouchers 
In January 2025, we will issue a £25 Sainsbury voucher to households in receipt of Local 
Council Tax Support on 11 November 2024. 
The voucher can be used in any Sainsbury store for goods including food, household 
items such as washing powder, nappies, soaps and shampoo as well as clothing and 
bedding, if available in store but are not valid for use on alcohol, tobacco products, 
stamps or lottery. How to apply for food vouchers 
Households in financial crisis can apply to one of our partners for a £25 food voucher. 
If you have a child open to one of the Isle of Wight Council's Children's Services team 
you can apply using the application form below 
¶  food voucher application form (MSWord, 95KB) 

If you need this form in an alternative version email HSF@iow.gov.uk  
Send your completed food voucher application 
to Family.CommunityServices@iow.gov.uk 
Do not send your application to the Household Support Team as we are unable to 
process it for you. You can apply  
¶ if you were in receipt of Local Council Tax Support on 11 November 2024 - you are 

able to apply for a further one-off voucher 
¶ if you do not receive the benefit you can apply for up to 2 x £25 vouchers, one at a 

time, before the end of March 2025 
If you do not have a child open to one of the services make an appointment to visit one 
of our delivery partners and you can apply in person. A copy of the application form will 
be available to complete at your appointment. 
The partners are 
¶ your child’s school or academy 
¶ Newport Help Centre at County Hall 
¶ Citizens Advice 
¶ Living Well and Early Help team 

Alternatively, if you receive support from Isle of Wight Children's Services - send 
the food voucher application to Family.CommunityServices@iow.gov.uk 
Contact us: If you have a question, or would like the food voucher application form in an 
alternative format email hsf@iow.gov.uk 
Help with exceptional housing costs for vulnerable households ς Utility Vouchers 
The IOW Council's Housing Department will support vulnerable households with 
exceptional housing costs, where existing housing support schemes do not meet need, 
or for cases of genuine emergency. 
The fund cannot be used for support with ongoing rent or mortgage payments. Eligibility 
for Discretional Housing Payments (DHPs) must be considered first, and consideration 

https://iwc.iow.gov.uk/documentlibrary/download/food-voucher-application
mailto:HSF@iow.gov.uk
mailto:Family.CommunityServices@iow.gov.uk
mailto:Family.CommunityServices@iow.gov.uk
mailto:hsf@iow.gov.uk


given to whether there is a statutory risk of homelessness and therefore a duty of 
support is owed through the Homelessness Prevention Grant (HPG). 
What is on offer? 
Direct financial support exceptional housing costs, potentially including rent arrears but 
excluding any mortgage payments. The value of any individual funding award will be 
dependent upon individual circumstances. 
Who is eligible? The following households are eligible: 
¶ Families on benefits or low incomes 
¶ Single households on fixed incomes 
¶ Care leavers with a tenancy 
¶ Households where fuel bills account for a significant portion of income. 

When this support is available 
From 11 November 2024 to 31 March 2025 
Where to get support 
Visit our Housing Department webpages or call 01983 823 040 
Direct financial support to pay gas, water and/or electricity bills 
We are working with recognised commissioned partners to provide financial assistance 
with utility costs. We are yet to award any funding through the new round of funding 
but organisations such as Citizens Advice Isle of Wight may still be able to offer some 
support. 
Citizens Advice Isle of Wight 
Island Residents needing support with their utility costs, reducing utility debt and limited 
cost of living issues can apply for help from the Isle Help team at Citizens Advice, Isle of 
Wight. 
¶ complete a help through crisis application form 

If you cannot apply online, you can call 01983 823859. You can leave a message and 
someone will call you back. 
The team also provide more advice about 
¶ benefits 
¶ budgeting 
¶ debt 

You can speak to Citizens Advice at community venues across the island. 
If you need more support the team may refer you to partner organisations. 
Utility voucher 
Residents of pensionable age in receipt of Local Council Tax Support on 11 November 
2024, and not in receipt of Pension Credit will be contacted at the end of November and 
given the opportunity to apply for a £75 utility voucher to help with electricity, gas or 
water costs.  
 Applications will be accepted between December 2024 and March 2025, with vouchers 
starting to be issued in January 2025. If your application is accepted, you will receive 
your voucher before the end of March 2025. 
Residents not eligible for this scheme are able to apply to the Footprint Trust for a utility 
voucher. 
 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/housing-and-adult-social-care/housing-services/
tel:01983%20823%20040
https://iwc.iow.gov.uk/helpthroughcrisis
tel:01983%20823859


Looking for that extra space for your visitors, or have 

family and friends who wish to stay and explore the 

wonderful Island and all that it has to offer, then look no 

further than the Dairy Barn .   

   
  

Dairy Barn is a 5-star Gold Award 3 -bedroom self -

catering barn conversion located in an idyllic and peaceful 

rural setting on a working farm at Wroxall, with access to 

miles of public rights of way to explore the surrounding 

countryside.  It has a large sunny lounge,  separate diner, 

well-equipped kitchen and three en -suite bedrooms. 

http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/   

Please contact the Property Manager, Sally Richards, on  

01983 855163/07581 410330 or sally@theiow.co.uk  for 

more information.  

http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/
http://www.dairybarnisleofwight.co.uk/


Christmas 
 

I can’t afford Christmas anymore, as there’s twenty-five kids and counting. 
An orange or a bag of nuts won’t do, or even a chocolate fountain. 

It used to be so simple when I was very small,  
a doll, a book or a puzzle would do, or even a bouncy ball.  

But today it’s computer games and technology, that’s taken over all. 
 

I’ll go down the garage and have a good old search,  
oh look, there’s a toy canary whose fallen off his perch. 
And look, there’s a lovely bicycle, I’ll just give it a little dust,  

oh no, that won’t do, it’s broken and full of rust. 
Wait, over there I see some books and some lovely annuals too,  
but oh no, that’s a blow, they’re far too old, they’re dated 1972. 

 
Surely there must be something that I can give away, 

anything not too old or broken, that’ll see another day. 
There are dollies with their clothes all torn,   

and a teddy looking all forlorn. 
Everything here is in such a state, 

 and definitely passed its sell by date.  
 

So, what am I to give them, as money is so tight? 
Something that won’t cost a lot, and for them would be just right. 
I know, I’ll give them all a cuddle, and wish them a happy day. 
And tell them that I love them dearly, in each and every way.  

By June Mills 

WROXALL VILLAGE COFFEE MORNING 
 

AS ALWAYS,  WE WOULD LIKE TO WELCOME 
EVERYONE TO OUR COFFEE MORNING.   
 
IT WOULD BE SO GOOD TO SEE MORE MEN ATTEND 
AS WE ARE QUITE LOW ON MALE COMPANY.   
 

IT TAKES PLACE EVERY TUESDAY IN ST JOHNS 
CHURCH HALL  BETWEEN 10 - 12 WITH COFFEE, TEA, 
BISCUITS AND A RAFFLE FOR JUST £2.  ON THE 

LAST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH  
WE HAVE ONE GAME OF BINGO WITH AN ASDA VOUCHER FOR THE 
WINNER, THIS IS A FREE GAME.  ALSO ON THAT DAY...NO BISCUITS...IT'S 
CAKE.  

IT WOULD BE GOOD TO HAVE NEW MEMBERS AS WE ARE A LIVELY BUNCH 
ABD THERE IS SO MUCH MORE ON OFFER THAN JUST COFFEE AND 
BISCUITS. COME AND JOIN US AND DISCOVER ALL  THAT IS ON OFFER. 



  
  



 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  

    
  

  
    

       
  

  
  

The Window Cleaner  
  

  

Jamie Downer    

Mobile 07563 186533    

email.jamiedowner95@gmail.com    

  

Local, Reliable and Affordable    

Window, Fascias and soffits,  

Conservatories    

High  Reach and Traditional    

Fully Insured    

  

Established 2015    

  



It has been a busy time in school getting ready 
for new learning and plans in the upcoming 
weeks, including Christmas festivities.  Reception 
and Key Stage 1 are making preparations for their 
“Wriggly Nativity” and Key Stage 2 are practicing 

for their carol singing in the church.  Our PTFA volunteers are also 
busily preparing for our annual Christmas Fair when Santa will be 
making a visit to school.  
This week our Key Stage 2 children went to church to take part in 
a short Remembrance service with Reverend Kath.  The children 
laid tributes to those who lost their lives. It was a wonderful 
service. The children were incredibly respectful and their 
behavior was exemplary. We were incredibly proud of them all.  
Many thanks to everyone who has taken the time to enter a 
response to the school place planning consultation.  The public 
consultation is now closed and the next stage is for the IW Council 
to prepare a report for cabinet noting the outcomes of the 

consultation.  The 
level of support we 
have received from 
the community has 
been overwhelming 
and we are truly 
grateful.  
In other news around 
school, Reception 
class have been 

immersing 
themselves in 

storytelling. They have focused on the tale of “The Gingerbread 
Man” by retelling the story in a variety of ways, such as with 



puppets, role playing and drawing. The children also baked some 
delicious Gingerbread men and were relieved that none of them 
ran away!  
Wroxall Robins pre-school learnt all about bonfire night. They 
made their own fireworks pictures using paint and straws and 
then made rockets out of shapes.  They also enjoyed a trip to the 
park and even smelt a bonfire while they were there!  

 
This week the children 
have marked anti-
bullying week.  We have 
all come to school 
wearing odd socks to 
celebrate individualism 
and uniqueness.  We 
have discussed bullying in 
a whole school assembly 
and have followed this up 
with a fun task to create 
our own odd socks, 
opening up discussions 
around inclusion and self-
expression.  
I can’t quite believe we 

are now in the run up to Christmas! This school year has gone so 
fast and I am thoroughly enjoying my new role at Wroxall Primary, 
getting to know our wonderful team and of course the amazing 
children and families.   
I would like to take this opportunity of wishing everyone a very 
happy Christmas and New Year.   
Miss Hopkinson – Headteacher  



  



 

 

 

            WARM ROOM 
EVERY FRIDAY  

ST JOHNS CHURCH HALL 10AM 

)Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÆÅÅÌÉÎÇ ÌÏÎÅÌÙ ÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÂÉÔ 

fed up, come and join a friendly 

group for coffee, tea, etc. This is 

run by volunteers from the village.  We welcome everyone 

children and well-behaved dogs on a lead 

 

JULIE  
  

 
State Registered Hairdresser 

***    

[ŀŘƛŜǎΩ ϧ DŜƴǘƭŜƳŜƴΩǎ IŀƛǊ {ǘȅƭƛǎǘ 
  

IN YOUR OWN HOME 
                                

  840373   

Mobile:  07855 
  190112   

    



ADVERTISING IN THE WAY  
Do you have a business in Wroxall? Do the 870 households in 

Wroxall know about it? You may advertise online or by other 

means, however many people still do not have internet access. Did 

you know that you can advertise in the Way. Sadly, we have been 

faced with a substan tial increase in printing costs and therefore 

advertising will now be as follows:  

Full Page £160 for the year - Half Page £ 80 - Quarter Page £ 40 - 

Eighth Page £ 20.00 (Only suitable for very small adverts)  

The Way reaches all 870 households in the village and is published 

11 times a year. 

It is also in full colour on our website and facebook page 

each month. For further details please contact Jackie 

Gallop on 07817634516 or email 

wroxallparishcouncil@gmail.com  
  

 

  

O G Davis Plumbing  

All aspects of plumbing undertaken  

No job too small  

Fully insured  

City & Guilds qualified  

07852739700  

ogdavisplumbing@hotmail.com   



  
 

 
 

WROXALL PARISH COUNCIL  

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE HELD IN THE STENBURY 
HALL AT 7.30PM ON THE 2 ND MONDAY  OF THE MONTH  

EVERYONE IS WELCOME  
COME ALONG AND MEET YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS  

  

  

 
 

Blinds, Awnings & Shutters 
  

Serving the Island for over 30 years 
  

Telephone 01983 402230 
  

  

Email  isleofwight@apollo - blinds.co.uk 
  

  

www.apollo - blinds.co.uk/isle - of - wight 
  

  

  



Is it time to do something new?  

Visit Ventnor Flower Arranging Club 
Fun Friendship and Flowers!  

Come and join us at Whitwell Village 
Hall to enjoy workshops and 

demonstrations in the art of flower 
arranging. We are a   

friendly group, who also enjoy summer 
lunches, plant sales and much more.     

 Please contact  Janet 01983 864104  

 

 
 

Stenbury Hall -  

óQuiz Nightô  
 

NO QUIZ IN 
DECEMBER ð SEE 

YOU IN JANUARY ! 
Held in the bar at  

Stenbury Hall on the last 
Wednesday of every month. 

7pm - 9pm. £3.00 per person 

With a prize for each member of the winning 

team (max: 6 persons per team). Come along for a 

light hearted evening of quizzing; includes Music, 

Art, TV, History, Science, etc 
  



 

  

 

  
  

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

   

Classic Pilates Mat Work Classes   

Monday 10.00am, 11.15am, 6.00pm   

Wednesday 10.00am, 11.15am   

Thursday 11.15am, 5.30pm 7.00pm   

Friday 10.00am and 7.30pm    
  

Yoga classes    

Monday 7.30pm   

Thursday 10.00am   

Friday 10.00am and 6.00pm   
  

All classes with Karen, highly qualified  

and experienced instructor.   

Beginner’s welcome   
  Booking essential as spaces limited    

Phone 07890 425169   
  Email:  karenprescott@live.co.uk       



  



PROFESSOR CLEAN & CLEARANCE 

RUBBISH REMOVAL & CLEANING SERVICES 

LOCAL HOUSE CLEANING EXPERTS & CLEANING 

SPECIALISTS WE PROVIDE OUTSTANDING 

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES TO PRIVATE HOMES & 

BUSINESSES THROUGHOUT THE ISLE OF WIGHT FULLY 

INSURED WITH WASTE CARRIERS LICENCE 

PHONE 07376 741576 FOR A FREE, NO HIDDEN, 

COSTS QUOTATION 

 

 
 

Could you write an article of interest for the Way. Maybe you 

have some memories of old Wroxall. Or perhaps would like to 

share some news about the village or its many groups. Articles 

about days gone by are always popular, but we are happy to 

consider a story or poem, or a news article about a recent 

event.  Maybe you are a regular walker who can share details 

of your walk with others. The list is endless! Please submit your 

contribution to Wroxallparishcouncil@gmail.com for 

consideration or contact the parish clerk to discuss your ideas. Jackie Gallop Tel: 01983 

840127. We reserve the right not to print articles or letters. 

mailto:Wroxallparishcouncil@gmail.com


Dear Residents, 
It was humbling to lay a wreath at 
the Remembrance Service at the 
Church. On Monday, Armistice 
Day, I attended a service where 
pupils from the school laid wreaths 
they had made. Well done to them 
all. Fortunately, the gas works in St 
John’s Road were completed 

swiftly. The road had to be closed because the leak was in 
the middle of the road. Leeson Road update - The 
boreholes have now been completed and monitoring 
equipment will be installed in the last borehole. Once 
installed data will be collected. It is still the intention to 
open the road near the end of November. This will ease 
the pressure on Wroxall considerably. The village has 
suffered with the extra traffic, going up from 5000 
vehicles a day to 8000. 
The steps and path at Stenbury View have been cleared 
and swept. I will have to chase Island Roads to get the 
white paint renewed on the front of the steps. I will also 
get the railway line swept when the majority of leaves 
have fallen, Island Roads won’t do it before leaf fall is 
ended. I would like to wish you all a very Merry Xmas and 
a Happy New Year. Please do not hesitate to contact me 
on 07594581076 or Rodney.downer@iow.gov.uk 
Kind regards Rodney Downer, IW Ward Councillor 
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Extracta Cleaning  

Carpet, upholstery, rug cleaning specialists  

End of tenancy cleaning/Hoarder specialists  

Fully insured, Free estimates and advice  

Contact: - 528720 Mobile: - 07967531576  
 

 

  

Chris Preston 
Painter, Decorator and  

Maintenance  

1 Castle Lane  
Wroxall  

01983853911 Mobile: 07946202704  



WHY NOT PLAY 

A 

ROUND OR 

TWO OR 

EVEN JOIN? 

  VENTNOR 

GOLF CLUB 
  

 

 

The course with the view, Established 1892.  Steephill Down 

Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1BP Tel :01983 853326   or   
Email: Secretary@ventnorgolfclub.co.uk   Website: 

www.ventnorgolfclub.co.uk  
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To find out more about our volunteer roles please pop into the 
Wroxall library and fill out a volunteer application form or email us at 
info@stenburyhall.org.uk. Would you like to join the Wroxall 
Community Association team? Do you feel you have something you 
can offer the village and would you be prepared to give up a couple of 
hours a week to help improve the facilities at Stenbury Hall?  Benefits 
are available for volunteers and we are constantly reviewing how to 
improve those benefits. The committee meet once a month and work 
together to see how we can both raise funds to repair and update the 

hall as well as provide some fun for the village.  
Wroxall Community Association - Annual General Meeting – The W.C.A have their next 
meeting planned for January 4th, during this meeting a date will be set for the AGM which will 
likely be in February. The AGM is a great opportunity for those who are thinking about stepping 
forward to volunteer to come and see what we do and maybe even join the team. We are only 
a small team and as well as dealing with the running and upkeep of our community centre we 
do like to get involved in projects for the benefit of the whole community where possible. The 
more volunteers we have, the more opportunities we can explore. There’s a lot of great 
community spirit in Wroxall, we’d love to see you there. The date and details for the AGM will 
be published as soon as the date has been set and will be made as publicly available as possible 
so keep an eye on noticeboards, The Way and anywhere else we can publish it.  
Wroxall Warriors ς The Wroxall Table Tennis sessions have been so successful that we now 
have our first Island League team, the Wroxall Warriors. The Warriors were welcomed to the 
league by the Isle of Wight Table Tennis League with this message, ‘We are very pleased to 
welcome a team from Wroxall Table Tennis Club for the first time in many years. Wroxall were 
once one of the biggest clubs on the Island and were very successful. Good luck to Andrew, 
Mark, David, Kevin and Jon of the Warriors who are playing in the Third Division this season’. 
We can also add a 6th team player to that list with Vernon who has also supported the team by 
attending as a spectator at matches when not playing. So far, the Warriors have won 1, lost 1 
and drawn 2 with their division 3 team and are placed 3rd in the league. The Wroxall Warriors 
kit are sponsored by the Community Association and MRC Joinery and Construction – thank 
you for your support! 
Pickleball ς The popular sport of Pickleball is now at Stenbury Hall. If you’ve never heard of it, 
it’s a sport that combines elements of badminton, tennis and table tennis. We are very excited 
by this new club addition. We have a fully booked Thursday session which runs from 1pm till 
3pm and a new Tuesday session that has some spaces and runs from 2pm till 4pm. It only costs 
£3 to play if you’re interested. Please message us at info@stenburyhall.org.uk if you’re 
interested in either playing or running a club on our behalf.  
Christmas Tree Lights, a visit from Santa AND a Disco! ς Put the date in your diary for the 1st 
December when we will officially turn on the Christmas Tree Lights at Stenbury Hall, Santa will 
visit and say hello to the children followed by a Disco in the hall for the children. The 
lounge/bar will be open for this event. Children will require a parent or guardian to stay and 
supervise them on site or they will be turned away. Santa visit at 4pm followed by turning on of 
the Christmas tree lights. Disco 5pm till 8pm. Please see our facebook page and hall 
noticeboard (located in the hall entrance) for further details. Crimbo tree donated and 
delivered by Wroxall Parish Council – A big THANK YOU! to them for their support again this 
year.  
Pilates – Every Tuesday from 6pm. WhatsApp 07851 366459 to book. Pre-booking essential. 

mailto:info@stenburyhall.org.uk
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Slimming World 09:00 till 11:30 every Friday in the main hall 
Bingo - every Tuesday at 19:30 in the Worsley Lounge. Bar open. This is a really fun group and a 
really welcoming atmosphere, come along and join in the fun.  
Wroxall Minibus Donation Box & Library Donation Box ς Unfortunately these were broken 
into recently and have been removed from the library. On the plus side they were both 
emptied fairly recently so it wouldn’t have been a profitable haul and our CCTV system got 
some great photos of the person responsible…and their car! Rest assured, that the crystal-clear 
footage has been passed on to the relevant authorities. We are exploring new donation 
options for the community hall.  
Wroxall Foodbank - Monday 14:00 till 15:30, Thursday 08:30 till 10:30am. Accessed through 
the kitchen side door. The foodbank is open to all who require it. In addition to food, there are 
still lots of crockery and kitchen items available as well. Pop along and take a look. A BIG thank 
you to the volunteer team who run our foodbank. You make a huge difference and it’s really 
appreciated. 
 Community Library - open Monday to Friday 9am to 6pm for all residents, the door is open. If 
you use the library, let us know what you think. We’d love to hear your feedback. Thank you. 
We are in need of new or better shelving for the number of books we have. If anyone is able to 
help, please at the first point make contact with the halls committee, thank you. We are also 
on the lookout for a new librarian to sort through and replace, rotate the books. If you’re 
interested, please get in contact. 
Quiz night – the last Wednesday of every month, NO QUIZ IN DECEMBER THOUGH, doors 
open from 18:30 in the Worsley Lounge. £2.50 per person. Maximum 6 people per team. Bar 
open. Hosted by Quizmaster Steve! 
Karaoke Fundraisers ς Once a month in the Worsley Lounge helping to raise money for your 
community hall and for our tireless Treasurer Jan’s number one passion, animal shelters in 
Ukraine. Bar open all evening and all are welcome. Raffles, bad singing and occasionally some 
good singing too! Come and join the fun, Sat 23rd November is the next one and Sat 21st Dec 
the last confirmed date for the year.  
Roller Skating – Every other Friday – Times have been adjusted slightly with a 6pm till 8pm 
single session – own skates and safety equipment required - £3 per person. Bar open during 
the session and open to all residents, not just skaters. Upcoming confirmed dates 15th Nov, 6th 
Dec, 20th Dec, 17th Jan, 31st Jan. Please see the facebook page for updates to skating sessions. 
Table Tennis – Adult sessions £3pp, Monday 10:30 till 12:30, Wednesday 19:00 till 21:00. 
Junior sessions £1.50pp Wednesday 18:00 till 19:00 – introductory session is free! All 
equipment provided. Parkinson’s Table Tennis and Social Group £3pp – the third Wednesday of 
every month 2pm till 4pm.  
Dance Classes with Miss Eloise – Learn tap, contemporary, modern, jazz and ballet. Every 
Monday 4pm till 5pm beginners’ kids dance class, 5pm till 6pm Grade 2 Ballet and mixed dance 
routines, 6pm till 7pm Technique Class for children. 7pm till 8pm Fun Adult ballet, 
contemporary, tap, dance routines. 
  Wroxall Village Lottery – Tickets cost just £1 and we have winners every single week in the 
village! All funds raised from the lottery go directly towards hall improvements. This year so 
far, the lotto has raised over £900 and to date since inception over £6,500! If you’d like to play, 
go to www.onelottery.co.uk/support/wca or call 01865 678679 
 
We are looking for a volunteer for the Foodbank - if you have some time to spare and are 
interested, please pop in and see us or call in to pick up a volunteer form  

http://www.onelottery.co.uk/support/wca%20or%20call%2001865%20678679


 



  

 



  



USEFUL NUMBERS  

TRADING STANDARDS                              08082231133  

WROXALL PRIMARY SCHOOL    852290  

GENERAL WELFARE (coffee morning)  594153/07951653182  

BADMINTON CLUB        854130  

BADMINTON CLUB SENIORS    855658  

BOWLS CLUB (short mat)      852948  

COMMUNITY CENTRE Carole on 07834 597221 or email info@stenburyhall.org.uk  

METHODIST HALL BOOKINGS    Teresa Preston – 853911  

ST JOHNS HALL BOOKINGS                       07519962746 Sue York  

WROXALL CENTRAL STORES    852710 

WROXALL PARISH COUNCIL 
CHAIRMAN, STEVE CLARK 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL, JACKIE GALLOP, BARNCOURT FARM,  
REDHILL LANE, WROXALL PO38 3ER TEL: 07817634516 

WROXALLPARISHCOUNCIL@GMAIL.COM 
THE COUNCIL MEETS ON THE SECOND MONDAY OF EACH MONTH AT STENBURY 

HALL AT 19.30.  MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE VERY WELCOME TO ATTEND 
MEETINGS. 

COUNCILLORS 
Stephen Clarke,  
Chairman 15 Mountfield Road, Wroxall   clunkyclarke@sky.com 
Cheryl Watts, 
Vice Chair 17 Mountfield Road, Wroxall   buddylove476@hotmail.co.uk 
Adrian Gallop, Barncourt Farm Redhill Lane Wroxall 
Helen Little        helen.little@rocketmail.com 
Vince Wedlock-Ward Elstow,  
High Street Wroxall, 01983857349    vince.ward@futureiow.co.uk 
David Perfect,  
Southview, Coombe Park, Wroxall 07971622472 dperfectiow@gmail.com 
Anthony Fineran,  
11 Station Avenue, Sandown 07899756148 anthonyfineran@rocketmail.com 
Mic Prior  
47a Clarence Road, Wroxall 07834979575  micprior66@gmail.com 
ISLE OF WIGHT WARD COUNCILLOR 
Rodney Downer, Oaklea, Grove Road, Wroxall  
01983 854203       rodney.downer@iow.gov.uk  

Disclaimer:  All articles and advertisements are taken in good faith. We cannot take responsibility 
for any legal queries resulting from these. Submitted articles do not necessarily reflect the view of 
the Parish Council. We reserve the right not to print submitted articles, letters or advertisements.  
 

WHERE AM I?  Looking toward Newport from the River Medina 
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WHERE AM I?  Each month we will  feature an Island location from  
an odd angle. Can you guess where it  is? Answer inside back cover.   
Photograph contributed by Neville Peachey 
 

 
 

 


